
Regarding a question put to the Association on 6 August 2022 

 

On Monday 8 August 2022 at 18:23:04 UTC+2, Gilles VAUTARET 

<gvm74@orange.fr> wrote: 

Hi Mr. Vidal  

As you know we had our association's AGM on Saturday 6 August. During this 

meeting, a request and question from a new owner who had a problem with a boat 

certainly outside the marina that hit his. He went to see you to try to analyse the 

images taken by the video surveillance of the harbour master's office, but apparently 

the resolution and sharpness did not allow us to see who it was... as President of the 

association, I ask you if it is possible to equip yourselves with more effective 

equipment, and why not, if possible, place other cameras on the basin. I know that 

this request is a little complicated to implement, but thank you in advance for seeing 

and thinking about what is possible to do.  

Sincerely  

Gilles Vautaret  

Président Association marina port du Roy 

 

From: Port Du Roy <portduroy@yahoo.fr> 

Date: 17/08/2022 14:54 (GMT+01:00) 

To: Gilles VAUTARET <gvm74@orange.fr> 

Subject: Re: Request from an owner 

 

Hi Mr Vautaret, 

I acknowledge receipt of your email. 

Regarding the boat incident, 

After the owner who suffered the incident informed me of the situation, we viewed the 

video of the harbour entrance. We noted the arrival of 2 units shortly before 1am on 

23 July. According to the description of the boat that hit the owner's boat, it was a 

black and clear bi-colour semi-rigid, equipped with a white engine and folded bimini, 

4 people on board, excessive speed at this point. It should be noted that it is however 

very difficult to define a good description because of the visibility at this time.  

Nevertheless, after some eliminations, without any unit coming out of the basin, it 

would be a harbour boat. 

Although there was no material damage, Mr "B" who suffered the incident had 

already made the same analysis (following the noise of the impact he had been able 

to stand up and see the boat moving away). 



[To tell you the facts that reached me, Mr "B" tried to discuss with the skipper of the 

boat that was apparently at fault...but the latter bitterly denied the situation]. 

 

 

As regards the video protection equipment, and the legislation relating to it 

the camera itself is of good quality. When the lighting conditions are not bad, we can 

almost determine the faces of people passing on the bridge (which we are not 

allowed to do...). 

You could come to the harbour master's office to see what it was like. 

To date we are using a remote screen which we recognise, as we have discussed, 

that the resolution is not of good definition. This is best seen when we connect a 

mobile device to it. Anyway, 

about equipping the port with more cameras... technically, it would be very difficult 

(no network pulled, retransmission problem, connections), but legally it is not possible 

(public domain too close to houses...). 

After having had to move it to a private area with a lesser field of vision and 

sharpness, we were authorised to put the current camera at the corner of the harbour 

master's office in order to ensure "security" at the entrance/exit of the pool. 

At this stage we cannot do anything more on this subject. 

Hoping to have answered the situation 

Yours sincerely 

 

Romain Vidal 

Port du Roy 

04.66.77.98.33 


